
 

 

After thoroughly enjoying driving 

MM4 to the mid-winter lunch at 

Romsey, the AGM gave me the per-

fect excuse to take it out again.  

Lotte was unwell and didn’t want to 

inflict whatever germs she was har-

bouring onto others, but I was lucky 

enough to have the pleasure of the 

company of our Treasurer Dianne 

Erdmanis for the drive. Di has an 

unbounded love for Mark IVs and 

grew up with them because her fa-

ther was also a huge fan and owner. 

She had not been in a Mark IV for a 

number of years and I must say we 

both thoroughly enjoyed the round 

trip. We managed to get from Castlemaine to 

Woodend and back without hitting the Calder 

Freeway at all. 

Actually, AGM numbers were up again this year 

so we must be doing something right. The crew 

at the Victoria Hotel in Woodend outshone 

themselves once again. The photos say it all - 

sunshine and blue skies, good company, great 

service and delicious food.  

John Washbourne (photo above, looking very 

relaxed!) has stepped down as President, and 

long-time committee members Jan Beattie and 

Judy Finch did not renominate for committee. 

We thank you for the contributions you have 

made, John for many years steering the direc-

tion of the club and Jan and Judy especially for 

their part in staging the 2018 National Rally and 

other club outings.  

The club welcomes Jon Miller to committee and 

long time committee member, Les Lindorff vol-

unteered and accepted the position of Vice-

President. Hans Paas was elected our new 

President. I am sure he is in for an interesting 

time and we will do our utmost to support him in 

this often under-appreciated role. 

Ray 
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Michael & Christine Glare’s Ser III Vogue 

John Docker’s Ser III Super Snipe Ray & Lotte Linden’s Mighty Mark IVB 

Jon Miller’s Ser IV Super Snipe 



 

 


